Dormers Wells High School

MATHS AND COMPUTING SPECIALIST SCHOOL

Headteacher: Ms R. Walsh B.A.Hons M.Sc.

Dormers Wells Lane, Southall, Middlesex, UB1 3HZ

Tel: 0208 566 6446 Fax: 0208 813 2411

Email: jrana@dwhs.co.uk

Dear Parent / Carer,

July 2018

We are now reaching the end of a very busy term and the summer holiday is fast approaching. Let's hope that the fine weather continues into the holidays. Our Year 11, 12 and 13 students have now completed their examinations and are enjoying the break before results come in mid to late August.

Students in Fortius House have been awarded the DWHS House Cup and have enjoyed an end of year celebration by attending a Rock Assembly Day at Wembley Stadium. The Year 11 Graduation Ball, held at Riverside Venue, was an enormous success and our young people were beautifully behaved and spectacularly turned out.

The school term ends for students on Friday 20th July 2018. All students are expected to attend school in full school uniform on that day as lessons will continue as usual. A lunch menu will be served during our break time 11.15am - 11.35am. The school day will end at 12.05pm with a phased exit and we expect all children to be off-site by 12.35pm.

Returning to school in September

- Year 7, 10, 12 and 13 students return to school on Tuesday 4th September 2018
 - o Year 7 start at 9.30am 3.15pm please report to the main reception
 - Year 10 start at 11.35am 3.15pm
 - Year 12 start at 9.30am 2.30pm
 - Year 13 start at 10.30am 2.30pm
- All students (Year 7 -13) return to school on Wednesday 5th September 2018 at 8.50am

School Uniform

All students are expected to wear their school uniform correctly at all times. All students have to wear school uniform in order to maintain equal opportunities for all to respect their religions and customs. Please check the school website for more information in relation to the school uniform. I have also included the uniform expectations to this letter.

ID Cards

Year 7, 8, 9 and 10 students are reminded to keep their ID cards safe as these will be needed in September. The charge for replacing the ID card is £5.00.

Free School Meals

You are also reminded to make sure all your paperwork is completed to ensure you qualify for Free School Meals at the start of the new term. Your child is eligible for Free School Meals if you receive:

- Income Support:
- Income related employment and support allowance;
- Job Seekers Allowance (income based);
- Assistance from the UK Border Agency;
- Guarantee element of state pension credit;
- Child Tax Credit and have an annual household income of less than £16,190 (and not in receipt of Working Tax Credit); or
- Universal Credit

































Apply online at http://fsm.bs/forum.com/ealing/Dseat.jsp

Or if you prefer to come into school we will help you to apply but you must bring your National Insurance number with you.

If you have money in Squid for your lunch this will be carried over to the new term.

Examination results

Students can collect their examination results at the following times:

A2 from 8.00am – 11am and AS from 9.30am – 11.00am on *Thursday 16th August 2018*. GCSE results can be collected at 9:00am on *Thursday 23rd August 2018*. 6th Form enrolment for Year 11 students into Year 12 will take place on the same day 9.00am – 3.00pm

Finally, may I take this opportunity to wish you all a very happy, safe and enjoyable summer. I look forward to seeing you all in September.

Yours faithfully,

Ms R Walsh Headteacher